

Hunsdon Area Neighbourhood Plan(HANP)

Meeting of 18 August 2020 – 2.30 pm on Zoom

MINUTES

Present: Frank O'Shea (Chair), Bud Carthy, Jackie Carthy, John Felstead, Pauline Fitch, Mike Newman, Malcolm Slater, Carole Page and Bob Toll.

- 1. Apologies None
- 2. Minutes of Meeting on 21 July 2020 approved-no matters arising.
- 3. The Draft Plan- Final changes discussed:
 - a. MN has worked on the old 19C maps and produced clearer version of 1842 map and superimposed it on Google Earth; it shows in the main how the streets and roads evolved but haven't changed substantially since then. It will be useful to use this version of the 1842 one and, if possible the Google version.
 - b. Hunsdon House -consultants informal comments discussed
 - c. Gap plan will show not just the Glebe land but the areas in Table 3
 - d. Nine Sashes fields -agreed add to cherished views with supporting photos and text
 - e. Hedgerows JC will supply missing details and FOS to tidy up the descriptions.
 - f. Traffic amendments agreed to give more emphasis to existing road problems ; reenforce reference to effect on the roads built in a different era.
 - g. Community Survey to be added- [I have the report but still think the summary is helpful-see final copy as it doesn't fit easily into Appendix]
 - h. Community Engagement-CP to review paras 3.2 to 3.4 and Appendix for us,
 - i. Incidental points also covered.
 - j. Agreed to settle outstanding bits in one week from now and quickly review online before it goes back to JV.
- 4. Task List changes-discussed and agreed JF will revise.
- 5. Reg 14 Consultation October still aimed for-depends on JV for her work on draft when we resubmit it and help with Webinar other consultations in autumn but Gilston NP and Villages 1-6 should be finished by then -Ours may overlap with Village 7 OPA but that may not be a bad thing. BT is down to produce the first draft of the Summary of the NP which might be discussed at next meeting.



6. Next meeting 2.30 On 15th Sept. by Zoom.